January 6, 2016

The Honorable Nikki R. Haley
Office of the Governor

1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, South Carolina 29201

Dear Governor,

Several times each year | enjoy my road trips from my home in Charlotte through your lovely
state to visit family in Florida.

| was pleased to see the road improvements being done on Interstate 26 and hope one day we
all can see the widening of 1-95.

My reason for writing is to ask you to please do something with the vending operations located
in the South Carolina rest areas. There has to be a better solution than forcing people to get on
their knees to stretch and reach through the bars to retrieve their purchase. Fortunately | am not
handicapped as if | was | would not be able to use the vending machines.

| appreciate that the operators of the vending machines are concerned about thefts but they
also should be concerned about safety and comfort of consumers that want to utilize the
machines. Perhaps the bars could be unlocked during daylight hours to allow easy access
during the prime travel time.

Thank you for listening & continues success.
Steve Grew

7406 Ridgefield Drive
Charlotte, NC 28269



